	MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

Regeneration and Planning

Dock Office, Barry Docks, Barry, CF63 4RT
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	To / I:
	Regeneration and Planning


	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Public Rights of Way Officer 

	Dept / Adran:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Fy Cyf:
	

	Date / Dyddiad:
	16 June 2017
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	(01446) 704705

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	P/DC/LC/SR2/2016/01427/OUT
	
	
	


	Subject / Testyn:
Planning Application No. 2016/01427/OUT (SR2)


Location : Land off Cowbridge Road, St Athan


Proposal : Residential development of up to 300 units and associated work, including the provision of public open space and strategic access points



	


It is noted that within para.4.9 of the Landscape and Visual Addendum, the applicant’s intention to incorporate public right of way No.1 Eglwysbrewis into the scheme by diverting the Footpath on to the existing green corridor adjacent to the hedgerow.
The proposed route should be provided to a minimum width of 2 metres and where possible set back a sufficient distance from the hedge to allow for overgrowth (around 1 metre).

As noted in our previous response dated 04.01.2017:

A legal diversion or stopping-up order must be obtained, confirmed and implemented prior to any development affecting the public right of way taking place.

Should the public right of way require temporary closure to assist in facilitating works an order should be sought under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. Temporary closure should not be sought in order to allow construction of permanent obstructions other than where a Public Path Order has already been confirmed.

Sandra Thomas

On behalf of Gwyn Teague

Public Rights of Way Officer
 - 2 -

